
7:00pm 
Oct 15, 2020 
Telephone Google meet  
 
Bob Charchun, Michelle Nanias Heather Zarski, Linette Enzenauer, Janelle Evenson, 
Anne Driver, Mandy Dux, Erica Lucas, Heather Parker 
 
Opening Prayer: Bob Charchun 
 
Review and approval of March minutes read by Heather Z 
Janelle made a motion, Mandy second. Passed 
  
Additions to Agenda:  
-Parent concern on Oscar Program 
 
Principals report: 
Bob summarized the past month and ongoing/upcoming events moving forward 
-Smore and website will continuously be updated with information for parents, 
please contact admin at any time with questions and concerns 
-conferences will be announced and scheduled for virtual 10 minute meets 
-Halloween will look a bit different with covid protocols. Parents will be asked to 
send students in full day friendly costumes. 
-Terry Fox run was a success. Thank you to Mr. Doll. 
-Patrol is still training and will be out shortly to help. 
-Bob followed up with parent concerns of traffic on North road, city is unwilling to 
make any changes and reminds of crosswalk use. 
 
 
Treasurers Report 
-Erica Lucas 
Balance on Sept 30/20   $12420.16 
The account is now set up to utilize online banking features. 
  
-Heather submitted financials and received confirmation that we are in good 
standing. 
  
 
New Business 
Parent Advisory 
OLMP Playground Committee rep Janelle Evenson reported on progress of the 
playground fundraising efforts. The year end goal is $60000, to apply for matching 
grant. Discussion of the St Pats Community supporting the goal, as most of St Pats 
kids will be the ones who will utilize this playground/equipment. Possible donation 
tabled for next meeting. 
-Christmas concerts will not be happening this year. 
-Cookie decorating event cancelled. 



-Sharing tree will be set up for donations again this year  
-Meeting dates will be as follows: 
November 19 
December- no meeting 
January 21 
February 18 
March 18 
April 15 
May 27 
June 17 
 
Parent Council 
Fundraising ideas tabled for next meeting. 
Old Business 
-Tennis court resurface- previously discussed Pickle Ball club looking to possibly 
cost share resurface. Council discussed and agreed that with the new painting etc, it 
is not in the best interest of the council to support this. 
 
Standing Committees  
Hot Lunch: After discussion with the staff, they have volunteered to support the hot 
lunch program and hand out items if the committee can arrange for pre packaged 
food to be delivered and organized into classes etc. Heather to look into the possible 
vendors who may be interested in this. Hopefully we can start this back up soon. 
Yearbook: no report  
Facebook: no report 
Breakfast Program: $1264.77 balance, no funding required at this time. Received a 
grant in the sum of $1350.  
 
New Business 
Mandy brought forward question from outside parent on the reasoning that STP is 
not included in the Oscar Program as they were previously denied due to cohorting 
rules. This should not be the case as EICS and BRSD share the same bussing. It was 
decided that this is not something to pursue for council, but the parents should 
direct these questions to Oscar Program which is run through Camrose District 
Support Services. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:53pm  
Thank you to all Parents who support the Parent Advisory Council. Please join us at 
anytime! 

 


